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KINGSTEIGNTON TOWN COUNCIL
COMMUNITY HALL/RECREATION COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 18 March 2020 at the Community Hall, Rydon Road, Kingsteignton at 7 pm

Present:
Chairman of the Committee: Councillor D Rollason

Vice Chair: Councillor R Peart

Councillors:  A Brotherton, A Khan, S Plummer, J Scagell

In attendance:  Councillors Dempster and Ripping
Town Clerk:  Mrs C Lakin
Cllr Rollason said that the Community Hall/Recreation meeting will be discussing the Coronavirus Pandemic only and that all other items will be deferred.

CR19/2020
Apologies

Resolved:  Apologies were received from Cllrs Austen, Bovey, Jones, Laws and Thorne in relation to the Coronavirus Pandemic

CR20/2020
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest

CR21 /2020
Minutes

Resolved:  that the Chairman signed the minutes of the meeting held on 19 February, 2020.
CR22/2020   Coronavirus

In view of the present Coronavirus Pandemic the Town Council considered and resolved the following:
· To consider assisting HITS and other Agencies to supply food and volunteer help during the Pandemic and assist with feeding children who received free school meals whilst schools are closed.  Resolved:  that a budget of £10,000 be approved, in case of need which would be accessible by the Clerk following speaking to the Mayor and councillors.

· Allocation of Staff Resources will be that Carol Lakin, Town Clerk will lead and deal with the present emergency and all things Coronavirus related and Michelle Lewis-Clarke, Deputy Clerk will deal with the day to day running of the office and staff and prioritising of work.

· No further bookings will be taken for the Community Hall and all bookings will be cancelled with effect from close of business on Friday 22 March, 2020.  Credit notes or refunds will be offered.  Hirers will regularly be updated on the position.  All bookings have been cancelled until the end of April.

· The Council Office will close with immediate effect to members of the public with contact being made by telephone, email or post.  After minute:  All staff are now working from home.
· Following adoption of the Activation of the High Consequent Infections Policy later in the meeting all future council meetings will be suspended until further notice

· Council Representatives of local organisations are to make contact with their organisation to ask them what they are doing in this difficult time, if they will be able to continue or if they have any volunteers.  Councillors should report this information back to the Clerk and Cllr Rollason.

· Future Planning applications are to be forwarded from the Clerk to all councillors, who in turn should send in any comments they have.  The Clerk will then format a response forward it back to councillors for their approval and then send comments to TDC or DCC

· All standard recurring payments are to be paid by the Finance Officer at the appropriate time.  

· Non-recurring payments i.e. one off payments – details to be forwarded to signatories on the bank account and authorised by email by a minimum of two councillors for payment.  All payments made will be presented to the first Finance Committee when meetings restart and retrospectively approved.

· Any communication that is received from any 3rd parties which would normally have been presented to a meeting for consideration by the Council, the summary response will be circulated to all councillors prior to responding to the 3rd party.

· On adoption of the High Consequent Infections Policy being activated, which is over the end of the financial year, the Finance Officer will prepare the end of year accounts in accordance with normal procedures and circulate to all councillors.  On the acceptance of a minimum of 4 councillors, the papers will be signed by the Clerk and Mayor for submission to the External Auditor and be accepted at the next Full Council meeting.  After minute:  We have now received correspondence from PKF Littlejohn, External Auditors informing us that they are awaiting instructions pending clarity over coronavirus implications.  They have said that they have no power to amend the existing reporting timetable, as it is governed by existing legislation and that they recognise the situation is rapidly changing and have agreed with SAAA that it would be inappropriate for them to do anything at this time, but await further guidance from the government as to approach to be taken for this year.  Therefore, no 2019/2020 AGAR forms will be issued at the present time.
Discussion took place on the delivery of the Newsletter, which is ready to be delivered next week.  It was agreed that delivery should go ahead.  After minute:  Following Cllr Khan reading the newsletter after the meeting he said that he felt that this should not be delivered as there were events being advertised that were no longer running.  Councillors were asked for their opinion.  We are awaiting clarification on this but it is looking likely that a new print of the newsletter will be carried out after having removed the events and adding an update on what the Council are doing in line with the Coronavirus outbreak.

After speaking with Mrs Simmons and Cllr Rollason it was agreed that an insert should be printed to go inside the Newsletter informing residents that all events were cancelled and letting them know what action is being taken by the Town Council.

The Town Council webpage and facebook page will be updated giving information as it becomes available.

As no further information was to be discussed the Town Council discussed and approved the following:

· Resolved:  the Risk Assessment and Business Continuity Response to COVID19

· Resolved:  the Pandemic Contingency Plan

· Resolved:  that the High Consequent Infections Policy be adopted.  Following adoption of this Policy all future meetings of the Council are suspended until further notice.
The meeting Closed at 8.20 pm

Signed ………………………………………………….Dated………………………………
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